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Environmental Overview Group: The next meeting is due to be held in February.
Road Safety: The next meeting is due to be held in February.

Street Lighting: Clir Smith reported that he was in possession of an e-mail from Amey
(contractors for UKPN) regarding a light in Froize End. They admit that they were
responsible for the damage to the old one, and it was felt that they should be invoiced for
the cost of its replacement, which is now in place and working.

Further to the BB proposals outlined this evening, it was felt that we should monitor their
activities closely, particularly in the area of The Green. BB are aware that this is in the
Conservation Area.

Various other minor faults have been reported throughout the village and these are
awaiting attention by our contractor.

Aldreth Village Centre: No meeting held.

Arkenstall Village Centre: Their meeting on 20" January had discussed the issue of
slow invoicing, which impacts upon cash flow. The report to the Charity Commission had
been submitted. The pantomime had been judged a success.

Haddenham Library: Nothing to report.

Haddenham Youth Club: No report had been submitted. However, there is a proposal
to replace the fixed youth provision with a mobile bus, which would attend on a weekly
basis. See ltem 17.

Guppy’s Pond: Next meeting is planned for the 22™ January.

Recreation Group: The next meeting will take place in February.

Clir Parr has chased up Kestrel Fencing, who have been given an order to repair the
damaged boards on the MUGA. It is expected that these will be attended to over the next
week. The report for the Recreation Centre charity has also been submitted to the Charity
Commission.

Fairchilds Meadows: Nothing to report.
ELECTIONS TO COMMITTEES &WORKING PARTIES

Clir Bayes expressed an interest in joining the Environmental Overview Group, the Road
Safety Group and the summer Planning Committee. ClIr Parr proposed and Clir G Wilson
seconded this motion, which was carried unanimously.

COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY

A discussion took place around the contents of an e-mail from ECDC dated 48"
December 2014, regarding consultation on additional capital projects to be funded from
CIL monies.

It was agreed that the smaller projects on the ECDC R123 list Parts 1 & 2 were
acceptable.

For Part 3 — Major and Strategic Projects, it was agreed that we should encourage ECDC
to add two projects

e Full traffic lights at Haddenham cross-roads. Proposed by Clir G Wilson, seconded

by Clir Parr and.Gafried unanimeusky
e New roundabout at Witcham Toll junction. Proposed by Clir Hugo, seconded by Clir

Parr and carried unanimously.



